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December 12, 2022 

Mike Hartley 
Executive Director 
California State Pipe Trades Council 
1121 L Street, Suite 207 
Sacramento, California 95814 

Dear Mike Hartley: 

On November 16, 2022, the California Energy Commission (CEC) adopted 
Resolution No. 22-1116-01b, which conditionally approved the California State 
Pipe Trades Council (CSPTC) as an Acceptance Test Technician Certification 
Provider (ATTCP) for the 2022 Building Energy Efficiency Standards (2022 
Energy Code), contingent on certain requirements. This letter is to confirm that 
these requirements have been met. 

Specifically, the conditions of approval (COA-2022-1 in the executive director’s 
recommendation) required that CSPTC develop and implement an online 
database web service in compliance with sections 10-103.2(c)3H and 10-
103.2(c)3I of the 2022 Energy Code. The conditions also required that CSPTC 
submit evidence to the CEC to substantiate its compliance with COA-2022-1 by 
December 1, 2022. 

On November 28, 2022, CSPTC provided a full demonstration of the database 
and its ability to comply with the 2022 Energy Code. Therefore, CSPTC has 
satisfied the requirements of the condition of approval COA-2022-1 as provided 
in Resolution No. 22-1116-01b and is approved as an ATTCP by the CEC. 

If you have any questions, please contact Joe Loyer at (916) 237-2546 or 
joe.loyer@energy.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Drew Bohan 
Executive Director 
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